
Revised Minutes for the May 7, 2018 for the Fluvanna County Electoral Board  

 

Catherine Hobbs, Chairman of the Electoral Board, called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM, Patricia 

Hastings, Vice Chair of the Electoral Board, Dan Graff, Secretary of the Electoral Board and Joyce Pace, 

Registrar and Director of Elections were present.  

We reviewed the Draft Minutes of the April 6, 2018 Electoral Board meeting and approved them as 

written.  

We reviewed that staffing planned to support the June 12, 2018 Primary Elections and agreed on a 

staffing level of eight election officers per precinct. 

The Central Absentee Precinct will be staffed with three Officers of Election. 

Training for the June 12, 2018 Primary will be conducted from 9:00 AM to 12:00 Noon on June 9th in the 

Old Courthouse in Palmyra. 

Canvass for the election will be conducted on June 13th, 2018 at 12:00 Noon in the Old Courthouse. 

New Business 

We discussed the realignment/reassignment of voters to other jurisdictions outside of the county based 

on house locations, county lines and congressional districts to as required by the State Board of 

Elections. 

Catherine Hobbs made a motion at 2:45 PM that we go into closed session to discuss personnel matters, 

Patricia Hasting seconded the motion. All voted Aye, the motion carried. 

Catherine Hobbs made a motion that we only discuss personnel matters in the closed session, Patricia 
Hastings seconded the motion and all voted Aye. 
 
Catherine Hobbs adjourned the closed session. 
 
We determined to research state requirements for establishing Registrar Office hours. 
 
Old Business  

There was no old business.  

Patricia Hastings motioned that we adjourn, all voted Aye, and the meeting was adjourned at 3:39PM.  

 

Dan Graff 

Secretary of the Electoral Board 


